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Corporal punishment in the home
Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. Article 155 of the Penal Code punishes domestic violence “except in such cases in which the right to disciplinary punishment is exercised”. In 2008 a Draft Family Code was under discussion which stated in article 279(f) that fathers, mothers and guardians should “discipline their sons and daughters adequately and moderately without risking their health and personal dignity.” As at November 2009, proposals had been made to amend the new Family Code to explicitly prohibit all corporal punishment by parents, but we have no further details.

A survey by Save the Children Norway-Nicaragua in 2007 of more than 900 adults in one urban and one rural area found that the vast majority agreed that hitting children is acceptable provided “it is not overdone” (90% in the rural area, 85% in the urban area). An estimated 70% of those surveyed in the rural area and 60% in the urban area stated that children are hit in the home, and half admitted to having recently hit children in their care.

Corporal punishment outside the home
Corporal punishment is prohibited in schools under the General Education Law (article 100).

In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime and as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions. The Code on Children and Adolescents states that adolescents subject to criminal justice have the right to be treated with respect for their dignity and personal integrity (article 101). It also establishes the right of adolescents “not to be held incommunicado or placed in solitary confinement, or not to be imposed corporal punishment” (article 213). Corporal punishment is also prohibited by article 7 of the Prison and Execution of Sentences Act (2003).
There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in alternative care settings.

In its concluding observations on the state party’s third report in 2005, the Committee on the Rights of the Child recommended explicit prohibition by law of corporal punishment in the home, schools and all other institutions and forms of childcare (CRC/C/15/Add.265, para. 44). In 2008, the Human Rights Committee recommended that the Government of Nicaragua ban all corporal punishment of children, at school and in other institutions (CCPR/C/NIC/CO/3, Concluding observations on third report, para. 15). In light of the Committee on the Rights of the Child’s General Comment No. 8 and the importance of eradicating this form of violence given by the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children,  we hope the Committee will again urge the state party to prohibit corporal punishment in all settings, including the home, as a matter of urgency.
� Save the Children Norway-Nicaragua (2007-2008), Adult attitudes towards the physical punishment of children and related practices in the target municipalities of Nicaragua. Information provided to the Global Initiative, May 2008
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